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1. Opening of the meeting 

The chair opened the meeting at 9.09. 

2. Minutes from the Tartu meeting 

3. UBC Education Conference: feedback 

Feedback has been positive – from both the participants and organizers. It was decided that 

presentations will be sent out to the participants.  

There will also be an article about the Education Conference in the next UBC Bulletin.  

4. Ongoing projects 

 

G-STEAM 

- Erasmus+, 36 months, 400 000€ 

- WP2: STEAM practice in schools 

- WP3: Teacher competence building (universities) 

- WP4: Building local STEAM ecosystems 

- WP5: G-STEAM handbook 

 

5. New project initiatives 

1. Valmiera/Liepaja: Cooperation partnerships in adult education 

Contact person: Liene Dembovska, liene.dembovska@valmierasnovads.lv  

2. Riga: Creating the STEAM ecosystem in the Baltic Sea Region 

Contact person: Ilze Spunde: ilze.spunde@riga.lv  

Update: Groundwork for the project has been made and it’s progressing well. Application will 

be sent out in the next Interreg application period. 



3. Kaunas: Ukrainian Universities Alliance for Higher Education in Turbulent Times (U-ALL) 

Gunnar Anderzon: Initiative from the NGO in Ireland working with the youngsters getting a 

foothold in the labour market. NEET business. S2W was contacted if they were interested in 

cooperation/partnership. Currently this matter is taking its first steps. 

School as a platform idea has been introduced (Anu Parantainen, city of Turku).  

6. LCC activities: Fall 2024 and Spring 2025 

Action point was started with recapping the activities done during 2024; multiple online 

meetings, multiple webinars on education systems, study visit in Tartu and now the 

education conference. Webinars on education systems will continue, Estonia to be contacted 

first.  

Discussion were had on attracting more cities to the Learning Cities Commission (Germany 

was mentioned in particular). Also, the format of the next education conference; could the 

conference be organized as a longer event to assure enough time for the participants. Maybe 

even separate the conference from the study visit (or to have 2-day conference + one day for 

the study visit).  

How to engage the NGOs and other stakeholders beside the municipalities in the future for 

the conference. Next time discussions on the study visits could be had within the 

commission before setting up the program. Participants to be able to choose the study visit 

location and focus on that one. An idea was given to organize a round table after the study 

visit. 

1,5-day conference + half day focus on study visits? 

7. Location of the next Commission meeting and study visit 

Mäkelä will start discussions with the Germans, and if the next meeting could be had there.  

8. AOB 

Youthful Cities Commission; more info coming out in the next UBC Bulletin. 

One of the key concerns is the youth participation. Youth event B2B with the general 

conference. Next conference city and its topic is yet to be determined.  

Next steps: Youthful Cities Commission to organize an online matchmaking event for those 

who are working with these topics. 

9. Closing the meeting 

The chair closed the meeting at 10.57. 

 


